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A year ago, Maxine had convinced Thea to leave. 

Maxine thought she would have a chance with James with Thea out of the picture. 
However, she waited for a year, and heard no news of James. 

After hearing that Thea had returned to Cansington, she anxiously rushed back. 

When she reached Cansington, she learned that James was also in the city. 

So, she immediately rushed to see him. 

“Long time no see, James.” 

Maxine walked over with a charming smile. 

“Yeah. It’s already been a year.” 

James felt slightly nostalgic. 

Although it had only been a year, he had experienced countless things and traveled to 
many places, which made him feel like a long time had passed since he last saw 
Maxine. 

“Shouldn’t you be at Cadens’ mansion in the Capital? What’re you doing in 
Cansington?” 

“What’s wrong? Can’t I come to see you? Despite everything that’s happened, both of 
us still came from similar circumstances. Although, you don’t seem quite that happy to 
see me now,” Maxine pretended to pout and said jokingly. 

Shaking his head, James said, “It’s not like that. I’m just preoccupied with something 
else and don’t have the time to entertain you. If there’s nothing important you need to 
tell me, you should return to the Capital.” 

James turned away his guest. 

He was unwilling to get too involved with other women. 

His priority was to find a way to restore Thea’s memories and help her remember him. 

Maxine was displeased with James’ attitude. 



She had done so much for him for the longest time, and yet this was how he treated 
her. 

Despite her dissatisfaction, she did not show it on her face. 

“Since I’m already here, won’t you at least treat me to a meal?” 

Maxine looked at James with a smile. 

“I don’t have the time right now. Once I get some free time, I’ll treat you to a meal in the 
Capital.” 

James repeatedly turned down her advances. Maxine no longer insisted and said, 
“Fine, if you say so. Bye, then.” 

Maxine turned around and left. 

The moment she was faced away from James, the smile on her face immediately 
vanished and was replaced with a stoic expression. 

James knew of Maxine’s feelings toward him but never noticed her change in character. 

After Maxine had left, James fell into despair again. He lit another cigarette and took a 
long drag, thinking about how to cure Thea. 

Thea had damaged cranial nerves, which Crucifier was incapable of treating. He 
planned to take Thea to a big hospital where they could use modern technology to 
examine her condition. 

Henry comforted him, “Don’t worry, James. Thea will be fine.” 

James replied in dismay, “I hope so.” 

During the day, James stayed at Common Clinic. 

At night, he missed Thea, so he headed to the Callahans’ villa. 

He did not notify the Callahans and quietly sneaked into the house. 

Thea was sitting on a big, soft bed in a bedroom on the Callahans’ villa’s third floor. 

“Why has everything changed?” 

No matter how hard she thought about it, she simply could not put the pieces together. 

She only remembered going to the suburb to hang out with her friends. 



In that one night, everything had suddenly changed, and the period of time did not 
match the one in her memories. She seemed to be living in a reality 11 years in the 
future from her last memory. 

“Where did my eleven years go? Why can’t I remember anything at all?” 

Thea was confused. 

She could not figure it out. 

“Argh! It’s so annoying!” 

Distraught, she lay down in bed and pulled the blanket over her body. 

At that moment, her window quietly creaked open. 

A man jumped through the window. 

“Who’s there?!” 

Thea reacted instantly. She rolled out of bed and quickly turned on the light. “Haha.” 

James walked over with a smile, “Thea, I didn’t expect you to have kept your reflexes 
after losing your cultivation base. You’re still as sharp as you were before. I was 
cautious, but you still noticed me.” 

Thea’s pretty face darkened after she spotted James crawling through the window. She 
said coldly, “It’s you again. Why’re you pestering me? I already told you that I don’t 
know you. If you don’t leave, I’ll call the police.” 

James smiled brightly and said, “Since you don’t know me, how about we get to know 
each other again? Nice to meet you. My name is James Caden.”. 
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James looked at Thea. 

Thea’s current appearance was full of innocence. 

She was pouting her lips which made her look even cuter. 

“I don’t want to get to know you.” Thea sneered. 

She looked at James and asked, “Do you really know me?” 



“Yeah.” 

“Then, tell me, what kind of relationship do we have?” 

Thea was confused and curious about why she had no memories of the past 11 years. 

She wanted to know what was going on, but no one explained anything to her. 

“You’re my wife,” James said earnestly 

“You’d better not think about taking advantage of my situation. How is it possible that I 
married someone like you? I’d rather marry anyone other than you.” 

Thea looked at James in disbelief. 

She did not recognize the person in front of her, nor did she know his identity. However, 
she was sure she would not marry someone as sloppy as James. 

His long hair disgusted her. 

Her type was tall, well-kept, and charming. 

“James Caden?” 

Thea suddenly exclaimed as if she recalled something. “Are you from our school? 
You’re actually James Caden from the next class?” 

James flipped back his long bangs and revealed his face. He smiled at Thea and said, 
“That’s right, it’s me. However, that was eleven years ago.” 

“Oh, sh*t. It’s really you?!” 

Thea cursed subconsciously and said, “You’re the hottest guy at school.” 

“Hehe.” 

James chuckled and approached Thea, trying to hold her hand. “Thea, I’m really your 
husband. Don’t you remember saving me from the fire? You were burned and…” 

“Get away from me. Why would I save you?” 

Thea backed away from him and kept a certain distance between them. 

She recalled James being Mr. Popular from the class next to hers. He was a celebrity in 
school and was a wealthy kid from the Cadens. 



Despite that, she was still not fond of him. 

“What can I do to make you trust me? Oh, right. You have a crescent-shaped birthmark 
on your butt.” 

“Huh?” 

After hearing this. Thea quickly backed away from him and reached out to cover her 
buttocks. 

“H-How did you know?” 

She stared at James warily. 

“I’m your husband. It’s not surprising that I’d know this since we’ve had sex before.” 

“Bullsh*t!” 

Thea immediately cursed out and said, “I’m warning you, James. You had better not 
spew nonsense about my innocence! I haven’t even had a boyfriend before, so how 
could I have had sex with you? Get lost! Get out of my sight right now!” 

“Thea, I…” 

“Go away!” 

Thea was furious. 

James looked at her helplessly. 

There was nothing he could do to reason with Thea in such a state. He did not want to 
further escalate things, so he walked to the window and climbed out, quickly 
disappearing into the night. 

“This is the second floor. How did he climb up here?” 

After calming down, Thea walked to the window doubtfully. When she looked outside, 
she saw James standing on the street outside the villa. 

He waved at Thea. 

Thea was startled upon seeing him and quickly closed the curtain. 

Then, she stood behind the curtain, anxiously patting her generous bosom. She still 
keenly felt the fear from earlier. 



“H-How did he know I have a crescent-shaped birthmark on my butt? Did he really 
become my husband in the eleven years I have no memory of?” Thea murmured 
puzzledly. 

She immediately shook her head. 

“No way, that can’t be true. How could I have married such a creep? He’s just a clingy 
and disgusting pervert. I can’t believe he even hugged me. Ew…” 

Thea made a retching sound. 

Then, she walked toward her bed and lay down. 

However, she could not fall asleep, no matter how much she tossed and turned. 
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James returned to Common Clinic. 

As he entered the clinic, he heard someone speaking on the phone. 

“Love you! Mwah! Alright. I have to go. I heard someone coming back, it must be 
James. I’m hanging up now. Bye!” 

Henry hung up the phone as James walked into the clinic. 

He immediately stood up and asked, “How did it go, James? Did you see Thea?” 

“Yeah, but I got kicked out.” 

James sat down despondently. 

“Don’t worry, have some patience. If you don’t mind me saying, James. I think your 
current appearance isn’t helping you win her back at all.” 

“Is that so?” 

Henry said, “Of course. Think about it, Thea has no memories of the past few years and 
only can remember events from when she was eighteen. That meant her current 
mentality is of an eighteen-year- old. What do you think girls around that age would 
like? They love clean and charming men. Look at yourself. You’re a mess.” 

“You’re right.” 



James suddenly came to a realization. 

He had not cut his year in the past year. 

The following day, James headed out early in the morning. 

He went to the hair salon, cut off the long hair he had kept for a year, and bought 
himself a white suit. 

After dressing up, he instantly became much more attractive. 

He followed Henry’s suggestion, went to the florist to buy 99 roses, and then went to a 
boutique to buy some dresses that would fit Thea. 

Then, he brought the gifts to Callahans’ villa. 

It was almost nine in the morning when he arrived at the villa. 

At that time, almost all the Callahans’ members were present. 

When James arrived, he was welcomed warmly. 

Gladys accepted the gifts happily and said with a smile, “It’s already enough that you’ve 
come to visit. You didn’t need to get gifts for us. We’re family. There’s no need to be so 
formal with us.” 

“Where’s Thea?” asked James. 

“She hasn’t woken up yet. I’ll go get her.” 

Gladys turned around and was about to head upstairs to call Thea. 

Unexpectedly. Thea walked down the stairs. 

She was dressed in white pajamas, and her hair was a little messy, but she had an 
adorable appearance. 

Since she had just woken up, she still looked slightly groggy. 

“Mom, who is it? What’s with all the noise?” 

She turned to the guest and saw James sitting in the living room. 

James had completely turned into a different person overnight. 



Now, he had short, neat hair and was dressed in a white suit. James was a martial artist 
and could discharge the impurities and melanin in his body, allowing his skin to become 
flawless once more. He looked fair and trim, radiating a bright and handsome aura. 

“Mom, who’s this?” 

Thea did not recognize him. 

James immediately picked up the flowers and handed them to Thea, who was walking 
toward them. He smiled and said, “Hello, Thea. These are for you.” 

Initially, Thea wanted to refuse them, but since a handsome man had personally given 
her the flowers, it was hard to refuse them. She shyly took the flowers from him. 

“You’re so beautiful, Thea. You’re just like these flowers. Pretty and mesmerizing…” 

James began to compliment her. 

These are words Henry had taught him last night. 

He recited them to himself for a long time. 

Although the cheesy words were painfully cringy, he went all out to appeal to Thea. 

Hearing his compliments, Thea grew even more embarrassed. 

“W-Who are you? Why’re you giving me flowers on our first meeting…” 

Thea lowered her head and uttered softly. 

“It’s me, James.” 

“What?” 

Thea immediately raised her head and looked at James. After scrutinising his face for a 
while, she realised it was him and immediately pushed the bouquet back into his hands. 

“Why do you keep pestering me?! I don’t need your flowers. Go away. I don’t want to 
see you.” 

Thea chased him out. 

“Thea, James is your husband. You should treat him better.” 

“That’s right, Thea. The Callahans’ success today is all thanks to James.” 



“Thea, James is an outstanding man! He used to be the Black Dragon of the Southern 
Plains, the Dragon King, and even the Emperor! If he hadn’t disappeared during the 
election, he would’ve become the King of Sol.” 

“That’s right. If he did not disappear, he would’ve become king, and you would’ve been 
his queen.” 

The Callahans all took turns to convince Thea. 
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“What nonsense are you talking about?! Dragon King and Emperor?” Thea frowned at 
the strange and unfamiliar terms. 

She only had memories of her school days. Thus, she had no idea what the Dragon 
King, Black Dragon, or Emperor was. 

However, she knew about the King 

She looked at James and burst out laughing. “Haha. The King? This guy here?” 

It was not that she did not want to believe it, but it seemed impossible. 

What kind of significance did the King have? 

The King was the most influential person and highest officer of Sol. 

How was it possible for the person in front of her to become King? 

She would not believe it, even if someone threatened her to. 

“I’m hungry. I want to eat KFC. I’m going to change and head out.” 

Thea walked away and headed upstairs. 

The Callahans sat awkwardly in the living room. 

Lex looked at James. He feared getting on James’ bad side, so he spoke cautiously, 
“Don’t worry, James. Thea’s memory loss is only temporary. I believe she’ll remember 
you very soon. Also, what happened in the past year? Why and how did Thea suddenly 
lose her memory?” 

James sat down and said, “Sigh. I’m also unsure of what happened.” 



He squinted his eyes and fell into thought. 

‘What exactly happened this year? 

‘It seems I’ll have to head to Mount Jade to ask the Omniscient Deity about Thea. 

‘If even the Omniscient Deity has no idea, then no one could possibly know what 
happened to Thea.” 

Although the thought crossed his mind, James did not leave immediately. 

Since Thea said she was heading out to eat KFC, he chose to seize the chance for his 
own. 

Soon, Thea had changed and came downstairs again. 

She had changed into casual clothing. She looked even more youthful in casual 
clothing, especially because she wore her hair in a ponytail. 

Her innocent appearance did not give the impression of a person who was almost 30 
years old. Instead, she looked like a high-school student. 

“Thea, I’ll accompany you.” 

James stood up and walked toward Thea. 

Thea wanted to refuse, but seeing James’ handsome appearance, she did not turn him 
down. 

She was increasingly intrigued by James. 

Everyone in her family told her that James was her husband, but she had forgotten 
everything that had 

happened in the past 11 years. She drew a blank on everything after high school. 

She also felt James’ sincerity. 

After thinking about it, she nodded lightly. 

They headed to a KFC in the urban area. 

Thea chewed on a drumstick and looked at the man opposite her. 

“A-Are you really my husband?” 



“Yeah. I’m the real deal.” James regained his spirits. 

“Then, what exactly happened?” 

“It’s like this…” 

James slowly explained everything that had happened after Thea rescued him from the 
inferno. 

He explained how she got injured and quietly left him. 

James spoke for three whole hours, and Thea listened attentively to him. 

“Pfft!” 

After listening to everything, she laughed. 

Your story is quite interesting. Have you considered turning it into a novel? I’m sure it’ll 
sell well if you decide to do so. It’s such a touching story. The commander of an army 
married into the Callahans to repay a debt of kindness. 

“Tsk, tsk… 

“Also, you said I wrote a letter when I left, right? When did I become such a thoughtful 
person? If it were really up to me, I’d never leave the man I love.” 

Thea shook her head. 

To her, James was just telling her an elaborate lie. 

“Here’s the letter.” 

James took out the letter Thea had left him a year ago. 
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James had kept the letter with him. 

He took it out and handed it to Thea. 

Thea carefully looked through the letter. 

It did look like it was written with her handwriting. 



However, James’ story was too bizarre, and she found it hard to believe. 

To her, it was simply a touching and beautiful story, nothing more. 

“That’s enough. I’m heading back home” 

After speaking, she stood up and left. 

James looked helpless. 

Despite saying so much, Thea was not convinced. She seemed to have completely 
forgotten about him. He watched Thea’s silhouette as she left. 

James knew he could not act recklessly. He had to find out what had happened to Thea 
in the past year and what had caused her to lose her memories. 

He would have to find the Omniscient Deity to figure out what happened. 

James did not linger any longer and left the shop. He pulled out his phone and called 
Henry. “Arrange a private plane for me. I need to leave Cansington for a bit.” 

“Alright.” 

Henry did not question anything and immediately arranged a private plane for James. 

Half a day later, James arrived at the foot of Mount Jade. 

He took a step forward, and his body floated upwards like a phantom, instantly reaching 
halfway up the mountain. Soon, he reached the gate of Jade Sect. 

“Mr. Caden” 

As soon as James appeared, the Jade Sect’s disciples welcomed him respectfully. 

Is the Omniscient Deity around?” 

“He’s in closed-door meditation in the back mountain. 

“I’ll go straight to him.” 

James simply stated his intent and rushed directly to the back of Jade Sect’s mountain. 

On the mountain behind Jade Sect, the Omniscient Deity sat on a rock atop a cliff with a 
piece of straw in his mouth. 

“You’re finally here?” 



Without turning around, the Omniscient Deity said, “I’ve been waiting a long time for 
you.” 

James walked over and asked, “You knew I would come to see you?” 

I’d expected it for a while now. Ever since the news of Thea’s appearance in Cansington 
spread, I had been anticipating your arrival.” 

James walked over, stood in front of the Omniscient Deity, and asked, “I want to know 
what exactly Thea went through in the past year. Why did she lose her cultivation base, 
and her memory?” 

The Omniscient Deity stood up, looked at James, and said, “If you want information 
from the Jade Sect, you need to agree to a condition. Plus, you still owe me one more 
favor. Including this time, you’ll owe me two.” 

“I know. Go ahead and tell me what you need from me.” 

“We can put that aside for now. Let me first tell you about Thea’s experiences in the 
past year.” 

The Omniscient Deity said, “I found her in the Medical Valley a year ago, but she 
refused to see you in her deteriorating condition. So, I pointed out a way that would 
allow her to live. She headed to Mount Wunderton and met with Master Delphinia. 

“Master Delphinia practises a unique technique that can extract Thea’s True Energy and 
convert it into Blood Energy. That’s how she recovered, but it damaged her cranial 
nerves which resulted in amnesia. That’s how she ended up like this.” 

“So you knew about it a year ago?” 

James’ expression darkened. He took a step forward to the Omniscient Deity and 
grabbed him by the collar, lifting him from the ground. James said coldly, “Why didn’t 
you tell me at that time?” 

The Omniscient Deity was not afraid and replied calmly. “Thea requested me not to tell 
you, so how could I disregard her wishes? I have principles that I live by.” 

James calmed down, let go of him, and asked, “Is there a way to restore her 
memories?” 

 


